

**Listening**  
**Task 1**

**You will hear a woman, called Estelle Tinios, giving a talk to students about her job as a pharmacist. For questions 1-8, complete the sentences with a word or short phrase.**

**WORKING AS A PHARMACIST**

Estelle chose to study (1) ..... for her undergraduate degree.

She recommends working part time as a (2) ..... in order to make contacts.

She explains that she learnt a great deal from the (3) ..... she did during her postgraduate studies.

She was surprised to find out how important (4) ..... skills are for a pharmacist.

She suggests that pharmacists who have some (5) ..... in their schedule are more likely to find a job.

She worked in research and development, where she was involved in the (6) ..... of medications.

She describes how making sure (7) ..... are accurate is an important part of a pharmacist's job.

She explains that there is a growing demand for pharmacists because the (8) ..... is increasing.

## Listening Task 2

You will hear an interview in which two entrepreneurs, called Charles and Betty, are talking about their experience of setting up a business when they were young. For questions 1-6, choose the answer (A, B, C or D) which fits best according to what you hear.

- 1 What does Charles say about the failure of his first company?
  - A He learnt some valuable lessons from the experience.
  - B He was glad this happened when he was young.
  - C It could have been avoided if he had acted earlier.
  - D It resulted from taking poor advice.
- 2 Betty and Charles both say that the key to being a successful young entrepreneur is
  - A to be a creative thinker.
  - B to have clear long-term aims.
  - C to have a positive attitude to risk.
  - D to be willing to dedicate enough time to business.
- 3 In the first year of her business, what did Betty find most difficult?
  - A raising money
  - B hiring employees
  - C getting enough sales
  - D dealing with the paperwork
- 4 It surprised Charles that his competitors were willing to
  - A recommend professional specialists.
  - B discuss their company structure.
  - C share industry-related data.
  - D refer customers to him
- 5 How did Betty feel after she won a Young Businessperson of the Year award?
  - A curious to find out why her business had been selected
  - B determined to live up to the standard of the other contenders
  - C uncertain about the attention her winning attracted
  - D inspired to expand her business
- 6 According to Charles, technology has made it easier to become an entrepreneur because

- A** websites can reach potential customers.
- B** networking can be done on the internet.
- C** video conferencing makes meetings effective.
- D** online training is outstanding.

## Reading section

### Task 3

**The text has six paragraphs (A – F). Which paragraph contains the following information? Choose the correct paragraph (A – F).**

**Questions 1 - 4**

|                                                                                                                  | <b>A</b> | <b>B</b> | <b>C</b> | <b>D</b> | <b>E</b> | <b>F</b> |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------|----------|----------|----------|----------|----------|
| <b>1</b> The claim that one workplace initiative may not be suitable for all businesses.                         |          |          |          |          |          |          |
| <b>2</b> An estimate of how much time ancient humans spent working.                                              |          |          |          |          |          |          |
| <b>3</b> A reference to a politician who is interested in changing the way people's working lives are organised. |          |          |          |          |          |          |
| <b>4</b> The claim that today people are working harder but feel that their lives have not improved.             |          |          |          |          |          |          |

## Achieving a work-life balance

*Research suggests that working fewer hours may be beneficial*

**A** Anthropologists calculate that in the Stone Age, approximately one to two million years ago, the ancestors of modern humans worked on average two or three hours a day hunting and gathering food. This amount of labour was all that was necessary for survival. Today, it's not uncommon to work 50–60 hours a week, and sometimes more. At the same time, there is a substantial body of international research showing that levels of work-related stress have never been higher. However, psychologist Dr Gina McDowell argues that the problem of stress caused by working too many hours still doesn't receive sufficient recognition and ought to be addressed with greater commitment by executives, employees and academics. Dr McDowell is one of many calling for a better work–life balance: spending an appropriate amount of time at work, but leaving sufficient hours in the day to enjoy family, friends and recreations.

**B** Perhaps leading the search for work–life balance are technology companies, who frequently allow employees greater flexibility in everything from working hours and dress code to office design. Global tech giant MEdia operates what it calls the '20%

scheme': its engineers are free to use 20% of their working week (one full day) in any way they want. Ryan Schmidt, the director of human resources at MEdia, says that 'Productivity in the economy generally has increased significantly over the last 50 years but there's a common perception in the workforce that standards of living have not kept pace. Our company intends to turn that around.' Business analyst Carla Deng has made a study of MEdia's 20% scheme and says the results are overwhelmingly positive. Says Deng, 'Our research found that when employees have greater individual choice and responsibility for their work time, they still devote some of those "free" hours to fulfilling their normal working roles. And they also feel a lot happier.'

**C** An alternative approach taken by some other American companies is the four-day week. Ordinarily, Americans work eight hours a day, five days a week, making 40 hours in total. In a four-day week, they work four 10-hour days instead, still completing 40 hours in total but having three days off. In general, several studies have shown benefits, including reduced stress, increased productivity and more fulfilled employees. However, there may also be downsides, according to Dean Hazel, a professor of economics. For example, customers may expect a certain employee to be present five days a week and feel disappointed when they are not available. 'The truth is that such a four-day week has many attractions but it will not be appropriate in every instance,' says Professor Hazel. 'It depends very much on the company concerned, its size, internal structure and the nature of its relationships with customers, partners and suppliers.'

**D** Indeed, some commentators question the very idea of work–life balance. Faisal Hadi, a lecturer in sociology, argues that the term work–life balance implies that the two represent distinct aspects of life that are easily separable. But in fact, for many of us 'work' and 'life' intrude on each other all the time and trying to 'balance' them precisely represents a goal that can never be achieved. 'This term work–life balance has become a cliché,' says Hadi. 'In reality, life is an intricate mix of work and leisure and the relationship between the two has so many strands that they cannot be neatly divided. The idea of work– life balance as it is often understood has limited value.'

**E** However, a recent experiment has certainly challenged this idea. Employees at the New Zealand company involved worked four eight-hour days a week, but were paid for five. The experiment was conducted at Certified Life, a firm which has sold insurance for more than six decades. At the end of the experiment, 78% of employees felt they were able to manage their work–life balance, up from 54%, when working a standard 40-hour week. The 240 employees at Certified Life completed surveys at the beginning and end of the experiment to provide information for the study. The employees themselves worked out how all the necessary tasks could be completed within deadlines while working fewer hours, and were then responsible for implementing those decisions. Lead researcher Dr Hannah Graham

says that the experiment produced such positive results partly because employees were given a role in decision-making throughout it.

**F** The New Zealand experiment also showed a 7% drop in stress levels when working fewer hours, without any drop in productivity. The chief executive of Certified Life, Tane Robinson, says that the four-day week boosted the firm's reputation and made it easier to retain staff who might otherwise have moved on. Furthermore, cooperation between employees was seen to improve significantly when working shorter hours and team cohesion was significantly enhanced, according to the supervisors. Quite apart from the benefits at Certified Life, Dr Graham also suggests that such schemes might also address the issue of congestion in major cities by restricting the numbers going to work each day. Roland Gillespie, workplace relations minister in the New Zealand government, described the findings as 'enormously encouraging' and said that he was keen to see businesses experiment with similar new and improved work models. Meanwhile, Certified Life has plans to see the four-day week implemented long term. It may become an initiative that is replicated in other companies.

### **Homework: Questions 5 – 8**

**Answer the questions. Write ONE WORD ONLY from the text in each gap.**

**5. What service was provided by the company in the New Zealand experiment?**

\_\_\_\_\_

**6. What research method was used to gather data in the New Zealand experiment?**

\_\_\_\_\_

**7. Which group of people reported that staff worked together more closely during the New Zealand experiment?**

\_\_\_\_\_

**8. According to Dr Graham, what problem outside the workplace might be addressed by working shorter hours?**

\_\_\_\_\_

## Use of English

### Task 4

#### Word formation

For questions 1-8, read the text below. Use the word given in capitals at the end of some of the lines to form a word that fits in the gap in the same line.

### Visual Skills

There are several ways to find photographs for viewing. (1) ... of original prints in museums, galleries, and similar settings allow you to see photographs in the form of (2) ... most likely favoured by the photographer. Books and magazines are a good source of photographs for viewing. Many monographs and (3) ... have been printed with a quality that approaches that of display prints. Several books that feature the images of widely (4) ... photographers are listed in the bibliography. When examining photographs for the purpose of enhancing your seeing, try to suspend critical judgment and assess your (5) ... feelings about each image. Do you like or dislike the image? Do you think it works well for its intended purpose? Look (6) ... at the photographs you like and try to figure out why you like them. (7) ... look at photographs that do not appeal to you and determine why. Try to avoid judging photographs based on how closely they follow compositional (8) ...

EXHIBIT

PRESENT  
COLLECT

CLAIM

INTUITION

CARE  
CONVERSE  
GUIDE

1)  ?

2)  ?

3)  ?

4)  ?

5)  ?

6)  ?

7)  ?

8)  ?

### Task 4

#### Key word transformations

For questions 1-5, complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the word given. Do not change the word given. You must use between three and six words, including the word given.

1) I am not responsible for the sales any longer.

**UNDER**

No \_\_\_\_\_ my control.

2) Everybody came to the party apart from Steve.

**EXCEPTION**

With \_\_\_\_\_ Steve, everybody came to the party.

3) It was only when I stopped the car that I realised something was wrong.

**DID**

Only \_\_\_\_\_ I realise that something was wrong.

4) It's very kind of you to help me with the suitcase.

**APPRECIATE**

I really \_\_\_\_\_ me with the suitcase.

5) She preferred to take a course in general linguistics instead of wasting her time at mathematics.

**THAN**

Rather \_\_\_\_\_ at mathematics she preferred to take a course in general linguistics.